SAMPLE LETTER #3


Dear PUSD Board of Education Members,

I’m a resident of the ______ community and am opposed to your plan to lease the Santaluz Middle School Site to Costco.  

I am shocked by what I learned after reading the Nov 20, 2020 court hearing transcript.  The first thing that shocked me is the fact that PUSD invited a Costco representative to participate in the hearing.  Why was Costco invited to participate at the hearing?

Second, the district claims that it would be undue burden to “take community feedback now” because it will be “endless” and that they’ve done “everything required” to involve the community.  This is not true.  The first time the community found out about this is September 10, 2020.  However, the PUSD board meeting minutes from AUGUST 2020, it states that they directed the negotiation of an appropriate option agreement and ground lease with Costco.  Clearly, the September meeting was a formality to involve the community because they’ve already made a decision a month prior – before ANYONE in the community knew about their plans to lease to Costco.  

Lastly, it is clear that the PUSD board disregards the overwhelming community feedback on this.  The very same elected members whom we trusted to make decisions in the best interest of the district and the broader community, do not care about what we think.  PUSD already has a tattered relationship with the community due to the $1B bond fiasco.  I hope that the board members recognize that the same broad community they are overlooking now are the same constituents who will need to vote to pass a future bond measure in the decades to come.  I hope the board recognizes that mending that relationship should be their priority.

I encourage PUSD to stop its discussions with Costco and to begin working with the community to find the best use of this land.

Sincerely,
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